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From: Layton, Marci (CDC health.nyc.gov)
To: Jackson, Brendan R. (CDC/OID/NCEZID)
Cc: Lindquist, Scott SL (CDC doh.wa.gov); Hanna.Oltean@DOH.WA.GOV; George.Turabelidze@health.mo.gov;


farah.ahmed@ks.gov; Blog, Debra (CDC health.ny.gov); Layton, Marci (CDC health.nyc.gov); Gronostaj, Michael
(CDC/OPHSS/CSELS/DSEPD)


Subject: Investigation request - Valley fever - PRA application
Date: Tuesday, August 28, 2018 2:12:05 PM


Brendan  - As discussed previously and as you know
 
In August, 2018, an outbreak of Valley fever (coccidioidomycosis) among students and adults
returning from a service trip in the Tijuana area of Mexico was identified among travelers from New
York City, Kansas, Missouri, and Washington. As of August 24, 2018, 5 laboratory-confirmed Valley
fever cases have been identified, including four in New York City and one case in Kansas.
 
The New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, along with the state health
departments of Kansas, Missouri, and Washington, are requesting CDC assistance to investigate this
outbreak. The primary objectives of this request are to determine the scope of the outbreak, identify
the source of infections, and develop recommendations to reduce ongoing risk.
 
Potential investigation methods will include an anonymous survey of all persons on the service trip
to identify additional illnesses and to determine common exposure sources and activities among
cases.
 
I have copied the state epidemiologists of Kansas, Missouri, and Washington for their concurrence
with this request, as well as the NYS DOH State Epi  - Dr. Debra Blog. Thank you for your
consideration.
 
Sincerely
Marci
 
Marcelle Layton, MD
Assistant Commissioner
Bureau of Communicable Disease
NYC Department of Health and Mental Hygiene
 
Sent from the New York City Department of Health & Mental Hygiene. This email and any
files transmitted with it may contain confidential information and are intended solely for the
use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. This footnote also confirms that
this email message has been swept for the presence of computer viruses.
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